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Summer has said 
goodbye, at least in 
the North Country 
and the number of 
SCG residents is 
swelling. Although I 
was in South Dakota 
enjoying a roller 
coaster of summer 
weather, activities 
continued in our club 
in preparation for 
Fall events. 

The club was open 
half days and Tech 
Help routinely hap-
pened every Tuesday 
afternoon. But more 
things were happen-
ing. The fine tuning 
of our new program 
for those without 
computer skills 
marched along of-
fering another round 
of classes for those 
true beginners, fol-
lowed by the New 2 
Computers Support 
Group meeting indi-
vidually with those 

same students needing 
extra help. Many of us 
know, what works in 
class doesn’t neces-
sarily work at home. 

The Support Group 
sessions were held in 
conjunction with Tech 
Help Tuesdays. This 
allowed students to 
come for help, and if 
they needed more ad-
vanced help, our Tech 
Helpers were already 
present and happy to 
help newcomers. This 
worked well and will 
continue this Fall.   

A new brochure invit-
ing SCG residents to 
check-out the New 2 
Computers program 
was created. It can be 
found in our brochure 
stand outside our club 
doors. 

We now have a series 
of monthly “How To” 
presentations sched-
uled and are FREE to 
all residents; first one 
is October 22 at 10 
AM in the Mediterra-
nean Room at the Palm 
Center called, “How to 
Stay Safe on the Com-
puter.” 

Other things were 
happing too. The 
club purchased four 
new computers for 
the General Use 
Room of the club.  
And for those who 
left early, our new 
artwork provided by 
the Art Club was 
hung on display in 
both of our rooms.  
I invite you to stop 
in and enjoy before 
it is changed out 
with other artwork, 
happening sometime 
in October. Now 
that we have 
switched to regular 
computer club hours, 
9 AM – 3:30 PM, 
there will be more 
time to stop in and 
see our changes. 

Remember to visit 
our website, grand-
computers.org, for a 
listing of all Fall 
classes now offered 
and presentation 
topics of our SIGs. 
I’m looking forward 
to seeing everyone, 
and if you have sug-
gestions on keeping 
our club great, I’m 
here to listen. 

Gloria 
Young 
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Welcome Back 
Club Members 

We have another 
great season of 
presentations planned 
for the Computers 
Club general meetings 
and coffee chats. The 
schedule is not final-
ized yet, but here are 
some of the topics 
and presenters: 

October 3rd General 
Meeting 

Marie Frasca, our ed-
ucation director, will 
talk about all the 
classes offered this 
year by the computer 
club. 

November 7th General 
Meeting 

Jim Bogush will pre-
sent, Trends in Tech-
nology 

November 8th Coffee 
Chat 

Joe Parla will present, 
Holiday Tech Toys 

Just in time for the 
holidays, our social 
media guru Klaudia 
Jurewicz will present 
Social Media, What’s 
new and how to get 
ready for the holi-
days. 

At the October 11th 
Coffee Chat, I’m 
planning a talk on 
staying safe on the 
internet, and at the 
February 14th Coffee 
Chat, I am planning a 
live demonstration of 
installing a simple on/

off switch that will 
work with your phone. 

Please watch the 
Grand Bytes and week-
ly email blast from our 
president for the final 
schedule. 

General meetings are 
held the first 
Wednesday of the 
month at 2:00 pm in 
the Agua Fria Room, 
Cimarron Center. 

Coffee chats are held 
on the 2nd Thursday 
of the month in the 
Hopi Room, Chaparral 
Center, 8:30 am to 
10:00 am 

The Club begins full 
time operation on Mon-
day October 1st, open-
ing the doors at 9:00 
am. 

Finally, don’t forget to 
renew your member-
ship for the 2018-
2019 season. 

Looking forward to 
seeing you at the Club 

 

 

 

New Services Of-
fered by the Com-
puters Club 

The Sun City Grand 
Computers Club is hap-
py to announce new 
services for its mem-
bers. 

Free Nationwide 
Faxing:  

The club is now of-
fering free faxing 
to the USA and 
Canada. The new fax 
machine is located 
in the open use 
room by the print-
ers.  

If you want to re-
ceive a fax, call the 
club and ask the 
club monitor for the 
fax machine phone 
number. Received 
faxes will be placed 
in the tray next to 
the fax machine.  

Please do not send 
Faxes to the club 
containing sensitive 
information like so-
cial security and ac-
count numbers as 
the club cannot be 
responsible for the 
security of this da-
ta. 

 

8mm and Super 8mm 
movie film digital 
conversion: 

The club has pur-
chased a digital con-
verter for your 
8mm and super 8mm 
home movies. Mov-
ies will be converted 
to digital and saved 
on a SD memory 
card. We are still 
working on the in-
struction manual but 
look for the new 
service coming soon 
to the club. 

VP’s Corner 
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Dan Wallen 

Vice President 



On October 1, 2018, 
approximately 90 
classes will be availa-
ble to review on the 
Grand Computers 
Club Website.  Click 
on the Education Tab 
>Course Listing< to 
see the classes being 
offered for the fall 
session. To read the 
description of the 
class click on the 
name of the class, to 
know if the class is 
the right one for 
you. 

On October 8, 2018 
at 8:00 a.m., regis-
tration opens to the 
members. You can 
sign up on the web-
site and pay using 
PayPal. For instruc-
tions how PayPal 
works, Log In, on the 
Welcome Page, scroll 
down and click on 
View videos> How 
PayPal Works<. On 
Monday, October 8, 
at 9:00 a.m. you can 
come to the comput-
er room to sign up 
and ask for a green 
envelope to fill out 
and pay by cash or 
check. The monitor 
will be there to as-
sist you if you need 
help. Remember to 
bring your Member 
ID and password if 
you have one.  

Classes start October 
15, 2018. 

Some new classes are 
being offered during 
the fall session: 

Mac Basic Beginning 
Computer Skills 

Windows 10 Over-
view Latest Version 

Fundamentals of 
Investing 

Adding E-reader 
Apps to Mobile De-
vices 

Classes that members 
have requested to 
bring back are: 

Genealogy, Legacy 
Family Tree 1  

Holiday Letters & 
Labels for Mac 

Note:  Genealogy 2 & 
3, the instructor is 
working on the possi-
bility of teaching 
these classes during 
the winter session. 

Go to the website to 
see the complete list 
of classes including 
the full series of the 
following: 

Elements 

Windows 10 

Home Entertainment 

Android 

iPad/iPhone 

Apps 

Mac  

PC Basic Skills 

VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED: We are al-
ways looking for new 
instructors, new 
computers courses 
to be taught and 
classroom assistants. 
If you are interest-
ed in teaching, but 
you are unsure of 
your abilities, con-
sider assisting in the 
class. You might be 
surprised by your 
abilities. Remember 
that all volunteers 
earn points to attend 
the annual Volunteer 
Dinner as well as 
other perks. If you 
are interested in ei-
ther teaching, have 
an idea for a com-
puter class, or as-
sisting or for more 
information, contact 
the education direc-
tor. 

Marie Frasca, RP 

Grand Computers 
Club 

Education Director 

educa-
tion@grandcomputer
s.org 

Education’s Corner 
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By the numbers: 

Summer Session 
Summary 

Classes offered 
this Summer term: 
20 

Total number of 
Classes: 20 

PC—15 

Other—5 

Total number of 
Sessions: 31 

PC—21 

Other—10 

Total number of 
registered stu-
dents: 225 

Marie Frasca 

mailto:education@grandcomputers.org
mailto:education@grandcomputers.org
mailto:education@grandcomputers.org


We had quite an active summer this 
year. Sixteen monitors shared in 20 
sessions, which were the afternoon 
sessions only due to being closed on 
mornings. 

For the year, September 2017 
through August 2018, 44 monitors 
worked out of a total of 77. 

Nancy Nelson will be the new monitor 
director beginning 2019. Joe Scanlon 
will do monitor director activities 
when I am unavailable for the rest of 
this year. Kate O’Brien is no longer 
the monitor assistant. We thank her 
for her service in that capacity. 

The monitor rules on signing up: All 
Monitors are restricted to 6 times 
per month. If a session becomes 
available, Monitors will be allowed to 
sign up on the Sunday before the 
available session. 

We are doing away with the Monitor 
of the Month award. Instead, we will 
have a monitors’ breakfast sometime 
at the beginning of the year. I be-
lieve we decided to invite all monitors 
who got 9 points or 3 sessions or 
more. 

We have a new monitor trainee, Leigh 
Donaldson, on Oct 1. Monitor one-on-one 
training is also available upon request.  
Send an email to: moni-
tor@grandcomputers.org 

Please keep in mind the new email ad-
dress for the monitor director as it was 
changed: monitor@grandcomputers.org. 
NOTE: “monitor” is singular without the 
“s.” 
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Monitor’s Corner 

Joey de la Conception 

Club Hours: The Grand 
Computers Club will begin its 
fall hours of 9:00 —3:30 
p.m. These hours will be in 
effect from October 1 
through April 30. 

mailto:monitor@grandcomputers.org
mailto:monitor@grandcomputers.org
mailto:monitor@grandcomputers.org


The Summer of 2018 is officially behind us. 
Fall brings renewed activity to Sun City 
Grand as snowbirds begin to drift back, the 
weather becomes more acceptable and the 
pace picks up for everyone! 

 

REMINDER – Renew Your Membership 
for 2018-2019 

 

For those of you who have not already re-
newed, your membership will have expired 
on Saturday, September 30, 2018. (Yearly 
dues are $20 from October 1 through Sep-
tember 30.) 

So, you ask:  why should I renew my mem-
bership now? 

First and foremost, you love our Club! 

You will want to have an active member-
ship when you sign up for the Winter clas-
ses. If you find that your membership has 
expired when you try to register for a 
class, you’ll first need to renew your 
membership, and may find the delay caus-
es you to miss out on a spot in the class/
classes in which you want to enroll. 

Tech Help is held on Tuesdays from 12:30 
– 3:30 PM and is one of the many wonder-
ful offerings of which members may avail 
themselves. If you come in for assistance 
with any of your devices and haven’t yet 
renewed your membership, you will not be 
put on the list of those needing help until 
you have completed the process. This will 
delay the time you might have to wait! As 
an aside, it is ever so gratifying to ob-

serve our members when they come in with 
unhappy faces and leave with big smiles after 
having their particular problem solved by one 
of our terrific and knowledgeable volunteer 
techies. 

So, now you ask: how can I renew my member-
ship easily? 

 
Renew Online: www.grandcomputers.org 
Log in by selecting the “Log In” option at the 
top right of the home page. You will be asked 
to enter your Member ID (7 digit CAM#) and 
your Password (feel free to contact me if you 
cannot remember your password). You will be 
directed to the “Members Only” page, and 
given the option to “Click here to renew using 
PayPal”. If you have never established a Pay-
Pal account, you may choose just to use a 
credit card and that option is also listed. 

We understand that there are those of you 
who do not wish to use PayPal and/or a credit 
card and we certainly respect that decision. 
If this is the case the monitor will happily as-
sist you during our regular hours of operation 
(Monday through Friday from 9:00 AM to 
3:30 PM) and you may then renew by submit-
ting $20 in cash or by check. 

 
My role is to assist you with any of the aspects 
of your membership that pose a problem. I am 
always available to help. If I don’t have an an-
swer I will find someone who does! Please feel 
free to contact me for any reason and I will 
respond as quickly as possible. I check my email 
frequently and receive messages left on my 
voice mail in an email format so am able to re-
spond promptly even if I am out of town or 
away from my phone for a period of time.  

I’m looking forward to another happy year with 
Sun City Grand Computer Club and hope that 
you are as well! 

Martha McGill 

Membership Director 

SCG Computer Club 

www.membership@grandcomputers.org 
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Membership’s Corner 

Martha McGill 

http://www.grandcomputers.org
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Formation of a new Fundamentals 
of Investing Support Group  
by Financial Education Special In-
terest Group  
 
The Financial Education Special In-
terest Group (SIG) of the Grand 
Computers Club will be organizing a 
new class in the fall of 2018 titled 
“Fundamentals of Investing”. The 
purpose of the course is to provide 
participants with the basic ele-
ments of investing for the individ-
ual investor.  
 
The class is suitable for a person 
who would like to broaden his or 
her investment knowledge. Or, an 
individual who has lost a spouse 
feeling a need to become acquaint-
ed with terminology and financial 
issues. Husbands and wives learning 
together may find it comforting to 
know both are equipped to handle 
unforeseen events.  
 
As a follow-up to the class we will 
be establishing the Fundamentals 
of Investing Support Group that is 
anticipated to meet monthly begin-
ning in December 2018. The objec-
tive of the Support Group is to 
provide a forum for inexperienced 
investors to come to the meetings 
and bring their questions and top-
ics that they would like to learn 
more about or get clarification on.  
The Support Group meetings will 
consist of 2 or 3 tables of 7 to 8 

participants with an experienced in-
vestor at each table to lead the dis-
cussion. An individual may come to the 
meeting wanting clarification between 
an individual’s brokerage account, Roth 
IRA and their Traditional IRA ac-
counts. They may say please explain 
the differences between these ac-
counts. Or an individual may come to 
the meeting wanting to know how do I 
evaluate the mutual fund I currently 
own? 
 
The objective is to provide a relaxed, 
friendly forum for individuals to dis-
cuss their investment-related topics 
and get information, resources and 
ideas on the topic of which they would 
like to learn more. Hence it is a forum 
with the agenda essentially to be pro-
vided by the participants with the goal 
for participants to increase their in-
vestment knowledge.  
 
Please contact Clifford Jacobson, 
Class Instructor 612-720-8107 or 
Richard Gabel, Financial Ed SIG Lead-
er 623-546-0929. 
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Coming Soon! 



Page 7 Grand Bytes Page 7 Grand Bytes 

Wanted – Older Laptop Computers! 
WANTED – Older laptop computers! Please help out by donating your older laptop to Jim 
Geffre as you purchase a new one. Jim repairs them, updates them, and donates them to 
schools and St. Vincent DePaul. He would like the laptops to have Windows 7, Windows 8 or 
already be upgraded to Windows 10. Include the power cord with the computer. Jim wipes 
the hard drives or puts new ones in, and if needed, adds memory to at least 4GB and adds 
Office. Jim will also except Mac laptops. You may drop them off at the computer club with 
his name on it. Please include your email address on the computer, the password to unlock 
the computer and Jim will email you a tax form for deducting from taxes. (You can deduct 
up to $150.00 per laptop). You may contact Jim by phone – 623-544-3394 or by email at – 
geffre1949@yahoo.com 

Coffee Chat 
The October Coffee Chat will feature Dan Wallen, our club’s vice president in a discussion 
about ‘Staying Safe on the Internet. 
 
 
 

Coffee Chat 

Date: October 11 

Time: 8:30—10:00 a.m. 

Place: Hopi Room, Chaparral Center 

General Meeting 

The October General Meeting will be in the Agua Fria Room, Chaparral Center.  

After the business side of the meeting, Marie Fresca, our education director, will discuss 
the Grand Computers Club education programs. 

 

General Meeting 

Date: October 3 

Time: 2:00—3:30 p.m. 

Place: Agua Fria Room, Cimarron Center 
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Special Interest Groups (SIGs) Pages 

Apple SIG 

Provides an opportunity to gather with Apple/Mac users for clas-
ses and informational sessions. 
Meetings: 3rd Monday (October—April) 
Time: 3:30 - 5:00 p.m. 
Place: Hopi Room, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Ira Simmons - apple@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 15 
Topic: Discuss and Demo the Keynote Program, presented by 
Geoff Buxton 

Compose Yourself—A Writing Group SIG 

The Compose Yourself Writing Group uses word processors to 
write their memoirs and stories and share writings with one anoth-
er at the meetings. 
Meetings: 1st Tuesday and 3rd Monday (October – May) 
Time: 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 
Place: 1st Tuesday: Sago Room; 3rd Monday: Phoenix Room, both in 
the Palm Center 
Contact: Gloria Young - CY@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: Monday, October 15 
Topic: Read and discuss your written stories. 

Devices SIG 

Provides a focal point for people to meet and work together on 
hand-held devices. 
Meetings: 4th Thursday (October—April) 
Time: 4:00—5:30 p.m. 
Place: Maricopa/Havasupai Room, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Nancy Collins - devices@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 25 
Topic: Music, Radio, and Podcasts, presented by Ira Simmons 

mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
mailto:CY@grandcomputers.org
mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
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The Financial Education SIG’s focus is education and sharing of 
knowledge in the area of financial investments. 
Meetings: 4th Friday (Jan., Feb., Mar., Oct.) and 2nd Friday (Apr., 
Nov., Dec.) 
Time: 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 
Place: Mediterranean Room, Palm Center 
Contact: Richard Gabel - financial@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: Friday, October 26 
Topic: Dynamic Wealth Management Presentation 

Income Investing Subgroup: 1st and 3rd Mondays, 8:00 - 10:00 a.m. 
Apache Room, Chaparral Center 

Technical Analysis Subgroup: 1st and 3rd Thursdays, 8:00 - 10:00 
am, Grand Computers Club Classroom, Chaparral Center 

Special Interest Groups (SIGs) Pages 

Financial Education SIG 

The Digital Scrapbooking SIG’s purpose is to share techniques and 
information concerning digital scrapbooking. 
Meetings: Every Monday (October, November, January - April) 
Time: 6:00—8:00 p.m. 
Place: Grand Computers Club Classroom, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Jane Connors - scrapbook@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 15 
Topic: Build a Page using Elements 

Digital Scrapbooking SIG 

mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
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Provides members a forum for discussing graphic applications. 

Meetings: 2nd Thursday (October – March) 
Time: 4:00 - 5:30 p.m. 
Place: Grand Computers Club Classroom, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Rita Skarbek - graphics@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 11 
Topic: Ever wonder how folks create those clever “Stories” on  
Facebook? 

Special Interest Groups (SIGs) Pages 

Graphics SIG 

Flight Simulator SIG 

Provide a focal point for members to meet, work, and exchange 
ideas about flight simulators. 

Meetings: 3rd Friday (October—March) 
Time: 2:00 - 3:30 p.m. 
Place: Pima Room, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Bill Homewood - flight@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 19 
Topic: Demonstrate the Updated Flight Simulator, presented by 
Ted Gray 

Provides members with a forum for researching family history. 

Meetings: 1st Thursday (October—April) 
Time: 3:30 - 5:00 p.m. 
Place: Grand Computers Club Classroom, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Leon Chapman - genealogy@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 4 
Topic: DNA is Dynamite - How to Ignite Your Ancestral Research; 
presented by Michelle Leonard 

Genealogy SIG 

mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
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Provides members with an open discussion forum of technologically 
advanced ideas 
Meetings: 3rd Thursday of every month (all year long) 
Time: 3:30 - 5:00 p.m. 
Place: Grand Computers Club Classroom, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Joe Parla - newtech@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 18 
Topic: Cutting the Cord App Updates 

New Technologies SIG 

Provides members a forum for learning the many facets of ham ra-
dio including emergency communications. 
Meetings: 4th Friday (October - April) 
Time: 1:00 - 2:30 p.m. 
Place: Grand Computers Club Classroom, Chaparral Center 
Contact: Mark Heroux - hamsig@grandcomputers.org 
Next Meeting: October 26 
Topic: TBA 

Ham Radio SIG 

mailto:newtech@grandcomputers.org
mailto:mac@grandcomputers.org
mailto:hamsig@grandcomputers.org
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Fearful of Using a computer or tablet? 

Want to learn how to "surf" the Internet? 

Text message a friend? 
GRAND COMPUTERS CLUB IN CONJUNCTION WITH YOUR 

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION MANAGEMENT 

Presents 
A NEW SERIES OF "HOW TO" WORKSHOPS 

First session 

HOW TO STAY SAFE ON THE INTERNET 

Oct. 22 at 10 a.m. in the Mediterrean Room Palm Center 

Free to all Sun City Grand Residents 

For Computer Club Members 
FALL CLASSES FROM $5 TO $20 PER SESSION 

Registration begins October 8th 

Oct. 22 at 10 a.m. in the Mediterrean Room Palm Center 

Free to all Sun City Grand Residents 

For residents with limited or no comput-
er skills 

Courses designed for beginnersto Advanced Students. 

Mac and PC, Android and Apple,Smartphones, Photoshop, So-
cial Media, and more... 

Check out our website for a full listing of courses. 

 

Website: www.grandcomputers.org 

Email: new2computers@grandcomputers.com 

Grand Computers Club is located in the Chaparral Center 


